
Republic of the Marshall Islands 
MARITIME ADMINISTRATOR 

11495 COMMERCE PARK DRIVE, RESTON, VIRGINIA 20191-1506 

TELEPHONE: +1-703-620-4880  FAX: +1-703-476-8522 

EMAIL: maritime@register-iri.com  WEBSITE: www.register-iri.com 

 

This MSA expires one (1) year after its issuance, unless otherwise noted, extended, superseded, or revoked. 
 

MSD 001 (Rev. Jul/2016) 1 of 1 MSA No. 07-20 
MSA-RA 

MARINE SAFETY ADVISORY No. 07-20 

 

To: Owners/Operators, Masters, Nautical Inspectors, Recognized Organizations 

 

Subject: ELECTRONIC DMLC PART I 

 

Date: 20 February 2020 

 

 

Beginning 24 February 2020, the Republic of the Marshall Islands (RMI) Maritime Administrator 

(the “Administrator”) will issue the Declaration of Maritime Labour Compliance Part I (DMLC 

Part I) in electronic format only. An original hard copy will no longer be provided. 

 

Each electronic DMLC Part I will include a Unique Tracking Number (UTN) located in the lower 

left corner of the document. The DMLC Part I can be verified via the Administrator’s Vessel 

Document Verification page, using the UTN. 

 

RMI Marine Notice 2-011-33, Maritime Labour Convention, 2006 Inspection and Certification 

Program will be updated accordingly.  

 

A valid DMLC Part I issued before 24 February 2020 may still be maintained in original hard copy 

form aboard the vessel. It does not need to be re-issued in electronic form. 

https://www.register-iri.com/maritime/vessel-document-verification/
https://www.register-iri.com/maritime/vessel-document-verification/
https://www.register-iri.com/wp-content/uploads/MN-2-011-33.pdf

